MSCOD EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES

MSCOD OFFICE
121 E. 7TH PL. Suite 107, St. Paul, MN 55101
October 9, 2013
(APPROVED 12/4/13)
ATTENDANCE

David Schwartzkopf by phone
Barbara Stensland by phone
Kathy Peterson by phone
Robert Johnson by phone
Staff members Joan Willshire and Shannon Hartwig in MSCOD’s office

CALL TO ORDER

David Schwartzkopf chair called the meeting to order at 2:06 p.m.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES

Barbara Stensland motioned for approval of the agenda. Robert Johnson seconded the motion. It was approved by unanimous voice vote.

Barbara Stensland motioned for approval of the September 11, 2013 minutes. It was seconded by Robert Johnson. It was approved by unanimous voice vote.

AWARDS EVENT UPDATE

Joan Willshire reported Sen. Harkin’s (IA), Chief of Staff Brian Ahlberg will present Mark Ritchie’s award, at this year’s Annual Awards. All Award planning is moving forward.
STATE FAIR SURVEY RESULTS OVERVIEW

Results will be discussed in full, at the FULL COUNCIL MEETING October 17, 2013. Short discussion includes comments about taking a discussion to the STATE FAIR GM and Board at a later date.

SUB COMMITTEE UPDATES

EMPLOYMENT

Executive Order on Employment for (PWD) is being discussed with-in the Governor’s office.

ACCESS

Discussion updates, Capitol Renovation, Viking’s Stadium, DNR and St. Paul Saints. New Chair is Nate Aalgaard.

FINANCIAL – Encumbrances

Barbara Stensland motioned to approve MSCOD’s PO’s totaling $18,556.42. It was seconded by Robert Johnson. It was approved by unanimous voice vote.

Barbara Stensland motioned to approve contracts totaling $12,900.00. It was seconded by Robert Johnson. It was approved by unanimous voice vote.

OTHER BUSINESS

SMART HR Jodie Segelstrom contacted Dave Schwartzkopf to approve a 3% increase for Executive Director Joan Wilshire effective July 1, 2013. Barbara Stensland motioned to approve the increase for Executive Director Joan Wilshire effective July 1, 2013. Robert Johnson seconded the motion. It was approved by unanimous voice vote.
The next executive committee meeting will be October 17, 2013.

Robert Johnson motioned to adjourn; Barbara Stensland seconded.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:18 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Shannon Hartwig
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